
 

 

 

 

 

City of Varnell 

Council Meeting Minutes 

September 21, 2021 
 
Members Present:  Mayor, Tom Dickson 

                              Bill Caylor, Mayor Pro Tem 

    Richard Lowe, Clyde Williams 

    Bob Roche, Sandy Pangle 

 

 

City Administrator:    Mike Brown 

    City Clerk:           Jamie Nance 

    

     

 

Executive Duties 
The Mayor and Council meeting was called to order at 6:00 pm and a quorum was confirmed by Mayor 

Dickson. The invocation was given by Reverend David Eaton of the Macedonia Baptist Church. Mayor Dickson 

led the pledge of allegiance.  

 

Consent Agenda 
A motion was made by Councilman Williams to approve the agenda presented, financial reports for August 

2021 and minutes for the August 17, 2021, meeting.  The motion was seconded by Councilman Roche and was 

carried unanimously.     

 

New Business 
Councilman Williams presented the Public Safety Committee key points for August 2021. No other reports were 

submitted. 

 

Motion was made by Councilman Williams to approve the annexation of 145 Santa Fe Trail Parcel # 11-263-01-

184, seconded by Councilman Pangle and carried unanimously.  

 

Budget amendment in the amount of $95,695.00 was approved for the purchase of two patrol vehicles out of the 

SPLOST account. Motion to approve the budget amendment was made by Councilman Williams, seconded by 

Mayor Pro Tem Caylor, and carried unanimously.  

 

Discussion was had about the land acquisition of the 9.2 acres adjacent to the City Hall located beside Nix Road. 

Councilman Williams made the motion to purchase the property, the motion was seconded by Councilman 

Roche. After further discussion Councilman Williams amended his motion to state from purchasing the property 

to agree to consider negotiations on purchasing the property, seconded by Councilman Roche and carried 

unanimously.  

 

Mayor Dickson made the announcement that there are no issues to be discussed on annexations.  

  

 

 

 

 



 

 

Public Comment 
 

Mrs. Caylor addressed the Mayor and Council during public comments and gave appreciation for the new chairs 

and tables for the community center.  

 

 

There being no further business a motion was made to adjourn by Councilman Williams, with Mayor Pro Tem 

Caylor seconding the motion and carried unanimously. Meeting adjourned at 6:42pm.   

 

 

Respectfully submitted by 

Jamie Nance  

City Clerk 

 

 

 

 

 

 


